
PRESIDENT’S  
MESSAGE: 
 I hope everyone is surviving 
the August heatwave. It was 
actually cooler here than 
where I was for most of my 8 
days away, more on that lat-
er. I understand from Paul the 
Fun Run to Dale Adams ’ 
place was enjoyed by many 
and the meal afterwards was 
equally enjoyed.  Kevin and 
Mark said the Corn Roast was 
a great success and we had 
12 members from Queen City 
come join us. I’m sorry I missed both of those club 
gatherings. Thank You everyone for your help and 
participation in these and all club events.  
     I was back in town to attend the New Jersey 
Group Meet-up/Art Bragg Collection event on Satur-
day 8/17. There were 22 members in their group. 
Most of them drove their antique cars (remember 25 
yrs.old and older) most of which were ‘80s and ‘90s 
vehicles. There was a 1930 Model A that had some 
suspension modifications to make it more drivable 
but was not a resto-mod by any means. We enjoyed 
lunch afterwards at Paladin2 and had some great 
conversations with the group. THANK YOU, Art, for 
opening up your collection for everyone to enjoy.  
   The reason I missed the first two events was due 
to an unexpected trip to Palm Springs, CA.  As we all 
know parenting never stops no matter how old our 
kids are. Many of you have met our youngest daugh-

ter Kristen at several 
of our club events. 
She is a Traveling So-
cial Worker in the hos-
pital environment. She has wanted to get out west 
and is now able to do so. She found her “dream” ve-
hicle, a 2023 Tacoma, and 
asked if I would like to ride out 
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       WELCOME NEW MEMBERS ! 

The Board is pleased to report acceptance of the follow-
ing new members at the Aug. Board Meeting. Please add 
to your 2024 Roster:  
 

            Gary Wigfield of Great Cacapon, WV 

            (240) 440-3025       gary_wigfield@yahoo.com     
                     Gary is into Ford, Mopar, and Jeep 
 

                Frank Funes of Winchester, VA 

            (516) 403-3023        frankf1018@yahoo.com 

            Frank is a Harley-Davidson and Chevy guy 
 

                              WELCOME ABOARD ! 

   [continued under   
    PRESIDENT, page 8] 

• SEP 2  -  Happy Labor Day ! 
• SEP 5 -  Membership Meeting &  

Potluck, 7pm, Antique Car Shelter, Jim 
Barnett Park. 

• SEP 19 -  Board Meeting, 7pm, Round 
Hill Church, Winchester. All members 
welcome.   

• SEP 23  -  NOON DEADLINE for  OCT  
NEWSLETTER  

• OCT 3  -  Membership Meeting, 7pm, 
Round Hill Church, Winchester  

• OCT 8-11  -  AACA Eastern Fall National 
Meet and (Gigantic) Flea Market,  
Hershey, PA The Granddaddy of Them 
All !! 

• OCT 26-27 Annual Poor Man’s Tour, 
hosted by Queen City Region. 

                  SEPT. CLUB CALENDAR  -  CAR OF THE MONTH 

 Lauren & David Conrad’s 1975 Camaro  (see story on pg 3) 

 

    HAPPY SEPT BIRTHDAYS !  

     Sept. 5, 2024   7pm  
           Membership  
      Meeting & Potluck 
 

        

                                                                               Antique Car Shelter  
                   Jim Barnett Park  
       1001 E. Cork St, Winchester, VA 22601 
 

             (see map & directions, next-to-last page of newsletter)  
 

             Meeting Host:  Arthur Bragg     

   

 This will be a “potluck” meeting at the shelter. The Club 
will provide the meat entrée. Please bring a “covered 
dish” (for example: appetizer, salad, vegetable side, des-
sert) to share, and your own dinner plate, tableware, ta-
blecloth and beverage.  See you there!  

02 Larry Omps 19 Connie Herbert 

02 Nicole Malony 19 Karl Ettinger 

09 Doris Vargo 19 Stewart Belkin 

13 Annette Busko 23 Bill Busko 

13 Dylan Dieterich 25 Leonard Roman 

18 Rita Dieter   
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POOR MAN’S TOUR  SET FOR  OCT 26-27      Queen City Region is hosting this 
year’s Poor Man’s Tour. The Tour departs from Frostburg, MD, heads up to PA to visit 
the Don Pyle Car Collection, overnights in Morgantown, WV, returning to MD on Sun-
day. Along the way are stops at 3 museums and 2 other car collections  -  a tour brim-
ming with lots to see, including beautiful Fall scenery. Flyers will be at the Sept. mem-
bership meeting as well as emailed to all. Hotel is the Fairfield Inn in Morgantown, WV 
(304) 598-5006.   Room rate $129 + tax under “AACATour” group rate. Don’t skip this 
one ! The block of rooms will be held until Oct 12.   
Tour Registration & Information:  
Kyle Blake (443) 564-7268 or BlakeRestorations@gmail.com  
 

   Online hotel registration at the link below (copy & paste into your browser): 
 

     https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-link.mi?id=1708095059876&key=GRP&app=resvlink  

OCT  News  Deadline  =  NOON  SEPT 23 

 WANTED: YOUR  VEHICLE’S PHOTO  
    FOR THE 2025 CLUB CALENDAR 
    

Tom Parker’s now accepting photo submissions for the 
2025 Club Car Calendar. These can be your rolling ride, or 
a good photo of your project in progress. How about both a 
“before” and “after” photo? 

    The calendar will be in an 8.5" x 11" (closed) wall-
calendar format, one vehicle per month. Side or 3/4 views, 
taken outside in daylight, show off vehicles best. Please 
email your vehicle’s photo to Tom at  
                  tomrparkerjr@gmail.com.  
   The best results are from hi-res photos; keep in mind that 
they’ll be sized at approx. 8” x 10” in landscape 
mode. Most cellphone cameras take fairly hi-res photos if 

you don’t have digital pics on file. If 
you have photos on your cellphone 
and don’t know how to download 
them to email, you can text the pho-
tos to Tom at (703) 727-3665.  
    If you don’t have a way to get 
Tom a digital photo, or don't have a 
photo, please contact him to make 

other arrangements. Tom will also need a little info about 
your vehicle for the caption; like how long you’ve had it, 
what restoration was needed, any special facts, or how 
many miles you’ve driven it, etc.   
   Deadline for submission is Sept. 30. This dead-
line allows for calendars to be created and received in time 
for delivery at the Nov. membership meeting. Thanks! 

          Sunshine Report   
 

                       Sunshine Chairs Dave & Sharon Lewis report sending:  
 

 Get-well wishes to Bruce Hall, back at home after a weeklong hospital 
stay, Dan Rowzie, who had a concussion and bruised knee 
after a fall at home, and Eric Kirk, who had a short hospi-
tal stay. 

 As always, let’s all keep in our thoughts and prayers those 
members who struggle daily with ongoing issues that keep 
them "in the shop" and not running on all cylinders.  

Send articles, photos & ads to: shenandoahregion@gmail.com  

         BALLOTS FOR AACA NATIONAL OFFICERS IN UPCOMING MAGAZINE 

Your Sept/Oct issue of the AACA National magazine, “Antique Automobile” will soon be in your 
U.S. mail. Included will be a postcard, which is your ballot to vote for several AACA National 
Board of Directors nominees. Don’t throw that postcard away  -  YOUR vote is needed. Biog-

raphies of all the nominees will be in the magazine. One is a fellow well-known to us: Kyle Blake, from Queen 
City Region. We have been on a few of the Poor Man’s Tours that Kyle has prepared and led, and each time 
have been impressed with how well organized everything was, and how enthusiastic Kyle is about promoting 
the old car hobby. If you read his bio in “Antique Automobile”, you will be impressed as well. Please consider 
giving Kyle Blake of Cumberland, MD one of your votes for National Board of Directors ! (Remember to fill out 
your ballot completely, per the instructions on the ballot, or it will be voided). 

  [See Flyer page 12] 
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     Lauren and David Conrad’s 1975 Camaro 

                              by David Conrad 

     In 1993 while we were driving home from visiting 
relatives, my son spotted a Camaro sitting behind a 
garage. On the drive home he told me about it. I was 
very interested. He stated that if I purchased it, he 
would help me with fixing it up. He wanted to learn 
about cars. That day I stopped to talk to the owner. 
The car was a 1975. It was in good physical condi-
tion, but it did need a new engine. After talking with 
the owner, we agreed on a price. The next day, I 
brought it home. My son then came over for a few 
hours to help work on the car. After that, he just dis-
appeared, and I continued to work on it by myself. 
Meanwhile, my son got his driver’s license. He then 
asked if he could have the car.  My answer was, yes 
when he got a job and bought one himself. He then 
got a job at a town restaurant bussing tables. In the 
end, I kept the Camaro for myself.  
     P.S. We did help him to buy his first car. 

SEPTEMBER  CAR of  the  MONTH 

  ANNUAL CORN ROAST  -  AUG. 11, 2024 

                (Photos by Kyle Blake and Editor Linda) 

It was Shenandoah Region’s turn to host the annual joint 
Corn Roast with our sister Region, Queen City, whose 
headquarters are in Cumberland, MD. The weather at the 
Antique Car Shelter was perfect, in the high 70s. There 
were 48 attendees, including around 12 from Queen City, 
and a total of 13 antique cars were on display.  

Huge thanks go to Kevin Malony and Mark Dinsmore for all 
their planning and the hard labor they put into setting up 
and grilling over the hot coals. Mark lugged in a BIG grill to 
handle all the corn, and did a fine job of roasting and 
steaming some ears in their husks for those who prefer 

Above, Mark grills a multitude of ears. That’s a LOT of corn ! 

Above, Kevin works on the oysters on the park’s grill.  In the 
background, son Grant & dad Tom are using Kevin’s new 
‘oyster shucking’ gadget, that did a quick job of it. 

[Continued under ROAST, page 4] 
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MEMBER NEWS 

FROM HARRY NEWMAN: 
   SHAWQUON RURITAN SHOW 

    This year’s Shawquon Ruritan 16th 
Annual Car, Truck, and Tractors Show  
registered fifty-one vehicles on the 
show field at Stephens City’s Newtown 
Commons on Saturday, August 3, 
2024. Participation appeared limited 
this year (normally over 100 vehicles 
register) by the threat of pending thun-
derstorms and fierce competition from 
other car shows. Starting off with 
pleasant temperatures, the rain held 
off until the show ended about 2 pm. 
Raffle drawings and live auction were 
moved up slightly timewise to insure 
finishing up before the expected del-
uge. The variety of vehicles presented 
this year ranged from a 1908 REO 
Runabout with a single cylinder 8/10 
hp engine placed under the hood, 
wheel steering, and wooden wheels, 
shown by Jeff Smulovitz, to Best of 
Show winner, Terry Carroll’s 1963 
Chevy Impala, to purpose-built hot 

rods, to fully restored cars, trucks, and 
tractors. Twenty trophies were award-
ed for 1982 vehicles and earlier, ten for 
1983 and later, and eight for tractors.  
    Although participation and attend-
ance were down from 2023, the 
Shawquon Ruritan Car Show was a 
success as the annual fundraiser sup-
ports the club’s high school scholar-
ship program. In 2023, five $1,000 

scholarships were awarded to deserv-
ing graduating high school seniors in 
the immediate area. 

[Editor: here are members’ submissions 
received since July 22] 

their corn “unroasted”. Kevin brought 
the corn, drinks, condiments, and the 
delicious oysters, which he grilled with 
flair on the Park’s small grill. All of the 
Malony boys were at work  -  dad Tom, 
and sons Grant and Reid helped 
shuck oysters and corn. Besides the 

corn and oysters, there was also plen-
ty of good food on the potluck tables, 
with Duane & Bonnie Catlett bringing 
the fried chicken. Nobody left hungry !  
Thanks to all who helped. Here are 
more photos from our “mini car show” 
that day.  

So glad to have so many from Queen 
City joining us ! 

[Continued under MEMBER NEWS,  page 5] 

Region Pres. Jeff Smulovitz with Trophy 

Mark Dinsmore’s Can Am and his Trophy 

 ROAST [from page 3] 
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SHAWQUON SHOW, CONT’D  

FROM THE COMONTOFSKIS: 
   STUDEBAKER ZONE MEET 

   The Studebaker Drivers Club (SDC) 
held their Atlantic Zone Meet at the 
Classic Auto Mall in Morgantown, PA 
on July 24-27. Sponsor was the Key-
stone Region of the SDC. We made 
the 2.5 hour drive up in the old van, 
filled with spare Studebaker parts for 
sale in the flea market.  About 40 ven-
dors were set up, all inside a large 
room inside the Mall. We didn’t sell 
anything, but Craig bought a few 
things. Funny how that happens.   

   Across the wide hallway was another 
large room with Studebakers on dis-
play, plus 3 more beautiful examples in 
the hallway. On Friday was an outdoor 
car show from 10am-2pm. Awards 
were presented to winners at a BBQ in 
an area park that evening (which we 
didn’t attend). Approx. 50 cars were in 
the outdoor show. Linda’s favorite of 
the Meet was the blue 1934 Com-
mander inside the Mall.  

There was quite a variety to see, from 
trucks, to Larks, to Hawks of all type, 
to Avantis of every era (there were 
three RED Avantis alone).  

 

Here’s the outdoor show just to give an 
overview of the size and model range. 

 

A couple of cute Nashes snuck in. 

 

FUN RUN AUGUST 4 : 
     (Photos by Paul Ruscito) 
Our thanks to Paul Ruscito for arrang-
ing a visit to Dale Adams and his col-
lection on Sunday, Aug. 4. It was a 
very hot day, broken up by a couple of 
quick rain showers, but our group had 
a great time despite the heat. Dale 
finds a lot of interesting vehicles and 
adds his own touches to “Dalearize” 

them. In some cases, that means re-
shaping the whole car body ! We saw 
a few vehicles that never existed “in 
nature” but were so smoothly adapted 
that you’d never know they weren’t 
original. And Dale says any are for 
sale, so he can make room for the next 

[Continued under MEMBER NEWS, page 7] 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 4] 

Jim Tillery’s Plymouth and his Trophy 
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project that “finds him.” He kept us in-
terested and entertained as he started 
up the cars (they all run) and gave us 
their history. Enjoying the tour were the 
Baldwins, Bearers, Ruscitos, Allens, 

Rameys, Dinsmores, Romans, Comon-
tofskis, Mike Herbert, and Jim Tillery. 
We finished the day with an early 
homestyle supper at Southern Kitchen 
in New Market before heading back to 
our starting point in Stephens City. 
Definitely a Fun Run for all.  
NEW JERSEY TOUR MEET-UP: 
     Back in April, Sally and Dickie 
Wolfe were attending the AACA Na-
tional Meet in Charlotte, NC, when Sal-
ly happened to start chatting with some 
folks from New Jersey Region, AACA. 
The NJ folks were planning a summer 
tour to be headquartered in Winches-
ter, and looking for local sites to visit.  
    Sally contacted us suggesting Art 
Bragg’s collection as a tour stop, and 
Art generously agreed to host a visit on 
Sat. Aug. 17. The NJ group had 12 
cars on their tour, and 24 people. Most 
of the cars were ‘80s-‘90s vintage, or 
modern, since part of their trip was via 
interstate, but one hardy Model A (with 
rumbleseat) was with them as well.  

    Several of our members turned out 
to visit Art’s collection, and to meet and 
greet the New Jersey Region guests.  
    Many thanks to Art for all the work 
he and his helpers put in getting every-
thing all shined up and ready. That was 
a big task, and everyone attending was 
impressed by the variety of items we 
feasted eyes upon. Art reported later 
that between the NJ Region, our Re-
gion, and his local friends and neigh-
bors, there were around 77 people in 
attendance. Wow ! 
   Following the visit to Art’s, 30 of us 
enjoyed lunch at Paladin 2 at the Wool-
en Mill, in Clear Brook, which included 
10 from our Region: Paul & Lorie 
Ruscito, Kenny & Penny Allen, Jeff 

Smulovitz, Jim Tillery, Mitch Orndorff, 
Mike Herbert, and Craig & Linda 
Comontofski. President Jeff welcomed 
the New Jersey folks at lunch, and 
everyone checked the weather report 
to see if the rain would continue to hold 
off for the rest of the day. The food was 
fantastic, and the service excellent.  

    In the “Small World” department, 
Mike Herbert drove his 1979 Ford Gra-
nada that day. One of the New Jersey 
tourers, a fellow named Bob, noticed it, 
and thought it looked awfully familiar, 
like one he knew from back home. Bob 
asked whose car it was, and when 
Mike stepped up, they discovered that 
Bob and Mike had been neighbors long 
ago in Boonton, NJ, even working for 
the same car parts store as young-
sters ! And, yes, it WAS the same car. 
 FROM JIM COLVILLE: 
    CHRYSLERS AT CARLISLE  
  I missed the July 11 membership 
meeting because it conflicted with 
Chrysler Carlisle, and I wasn't going to 
miss that show. I've attended every 
year since the very first Carlisle Chrys-
ler Nationals back in '91. For Mopar 
fans, it’s the largest Mopar event on 
the planet. Every year the show seems 
to get bigger. I haven't heard any offi-
cial numbers yet, but every indication 
is that there were probably more show 
cars than last year's record of 3156 
cars. Officially, the event is a Friday, 
Saturday, Sunday show. Unofficially, 
it’s a Thursday, Friday, Saturday show 
with Sunday left just for awards. In the 
three days, I took well over 1500 pho-
tos. I'll start with a few of the many sta-
tion wagons of various vintages, sizes 
and ages. Here, a rarely seen 1962 
Valiant V-200 wagon.  

[continued under MEMBER NEWS,  page 8] 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 5] 

FUN RUN AUG 4, CON’T : 

Our Host 

New Jersey Reunion. Mike on right. 
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The AMC Matador wagon was the only 
AMC wagon in the show, but there 
were several AMCs on display.  

The 1965 Dodge Town Wagon would 
likely be considered more an SUV than 
a wagon, at least in today's terminolo-
gy. It was one of three ‘50s/’60s Town 
Panel passenger wagons I spotted in 
the show.For those that think the 
Chrysler show at Carlisle is only for 
muscle car era Mopars, let me assure 
you, that is not the case. A sampling of 
early cars were also on display. First, a 
‘50 Dodge convertible. The ‘35 Chrys-

ler Airstream convertible was stunning. 
Most of the other Mopars from the 
‘40s, and earlier, were street rods or 
rat rods.The Virgil Exner era of finned 
"Forward Look" Mopars is always well 
represented at the Chrysler show at 
Carlisle. There's always several ‘57-‘59 
Plymouths, probably due to the popu-
larity of the movie, "Christine". The tur-

quoise ‘58 hardtop appeared factory 
correct inside and out, but hiding under 
the hood, was a modern “Hemi De-
mon" motor. Next, a ‘56 Chrysler New 
Yorker St. Regis.  

There's always a few AMCs in the 
show and they have their own class. 
Standouts among the AMCs included a 
Levi's edition Gremlin, and the green 
‘69 AMX, my favorite of the AMXs pre-
sent.  

with her. We had a fan-
tastic 6 days taking our 

time to get there. We visited the Badlands National 
Park, temperature 114,  Mount Rushmore temp. 
109, Las Vegas temp. 108, and Joshua Tree Nation-
al Park temp. 110. “But it’s a dry heat”!!!!  BAH 
HUMBUG!!!!  IT’S STILL HOT!!! That being said, the 
sights were absolutely beautiful!!! The formations 
and colors of the Badlands are indescribable.  We 
also had a very close up visit with a Bison as we 
were about to exit the park. We arrived at Mount 
Rushmore in time to see the evening program and 
light show. The next morning, we went back to view 
it in the daylight. An absolutely awesome sight both 
day and night. If you get out there, be sure to visit 
the Sculptures Studio where you can see the actual 
1/12 scale model used to make the measurements 
that were transferred to the mountainside to carve 
the actual figures.   
    Based on a time frame of wanting to be in Palm 
Springs on Saturday vs Sunday, we chose to skip 

Yellowstone National Park. The website said that 
Old Faithful was scheduled to shoot off at 8:15 AM 
+/- 10 minutes and we knew we could not make that.  
So, we headed “directly” to Palm Springs via Las Ve-
gas. We gained $25 there and stopped by the Pawn 
Shop featured on the Pawn Stars tv program. Our 
next and final leg of the trip took us down Route 66 
and through the Joshua Tree National Park. We 
stopped to check out the volcano that erupted many, 
many moons ago. Once we left the Park it was a 
short trip to Palm Springs. We had a fantastic trip, 
and no picture could show how awesome the views 
were. If anyone has thought about getting out to see 
any of the many wonderful sights we have here in 
the United States, I would recommend putting those 
thoughts into action.  
  As I’ve asked before, please stop by our advertis-
ers, take advantage of their service, and Thank them 
for supporting our newsletter. See you in September 
at the Club Shelter.     —  Jeff  

CHRYSLERS CARLISLE, CONT’D: 

PRESIDENT: [from page 1] 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 7] 

[Continued under MEMBER NEWS, page 9 
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There were special displays around 
the fairgrounds. Near the grandstand 
sat the only Brazilian Dodge Charger 
RT I've ever seen. I've been wanting to 
see one for a very long time. Now I 
can cross that off my bucket list. This 
one is a 1975 model. These cars were 

powered by a 318 V8 with a 4 bbl carb. 
They were based on the American ‘69 
Dodge Dart. But interior and exterior 
details were unique to the Brazilian 
cars. Up front was a split grille with 
vertical bars and quad hidden head-
lights reminiscent of an American ‘68 
Charger. But on these cars the head-
lights showed through the grille. There 
were no headlight doors that flipped 
out of the way as on the American 
Charger. Hood louvers were borrowed 
from the ‘68 Dart GTS. Out back, the C
-pillars were extended to give the Dart 
body a tunnel-back rear window, again 
like the late ‘60s Charger. Taillight 
lenses were recessed in their angled 
housing much like those of a ‘69 Road 
Runner or GTX.  

Inside building T was a special display 
of "High Impact" color cars. Most were 
quite bright under the artificial lighting. 

Shown here is a Panther Pink/Moulin 
Rouge ‘70 Road Runner (Color name 
depended on whether it was on a 
Plymouth or Dodge).  

It was kind of spectacular to watch a 
red ‘70 440 six pack Cuda arrive tow-
ing a Hemi powered vintage racing 
boat. A white ‘65 Barracuda 273 For-
mula S shows off the blue street tires 
that were standard equipment on the 
‘65 and ‘66 Formula S.  

 Registration $25  -  Registration Opens 6 AM 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 8] 

CHRYSLERS CARLISLE, CONT’D: 

[Continued under MEMBER NEWS page 13] 
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Member Len Roman is the contact for the Sweet Rides Show Oct 20. 
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                            Register for the Fairfield Inn, Morgantown, WV online using the link below  - 
 https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-link.mi?id=1708095059876&key=GRP&app=resvlink 
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  Although modern Mopars fill a large 
part of the show area, the main focus 
of the car show is the infield which is 
mostly full of cars from the ‘60s and 
‘70s. A-body Plymouths include Val-
iants, Barracudas and Dusters. Among 
the A body Dodges were Darts, De-
mons and Dart Sports. There were 
many nicer ‘71 Demons, but this pro-
ject car for sale in the vendor area was 
the first of the rare Demon Sizzlers that 
I've seen.  

By far, the largest group of show cars 
were the mid-size Mopar B bodies. B 
bodies ran from 1962 up through the 
‘70s. Badge names applied to B bodies 
in various years included Belvedere, 
Savoy, Fury, Sport Fury, Satellite, 
Sport Satellite, Satellite Sebring, Road 
Runner, GTX, Charger, Coronet, Po-
lara, Polara 500, Magnum and Cordo-
ba.   

Above are a ‘64 Plymouth Savoy police 
car, and a ‘63 Dodge Polara converti-
ble. My personal favorite B bodies are 
the ‘66-‘67 Coronets and Plymouth B 
bodies. My favorite ‘67 color is the me-
dium copper metallic with copper interi-
or Hemi GTX shown here. Next, a ‘67 
Coronet RT convertible in silver, an 

orange ‘70 Road Runner convertible 
and a ‘69 Coronet 440 series wagon.. 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 9] 

[Continued underMEMBER NEWS, page 14] 

Todd “Zippy” Webber is a 20 plus year veteran at Loudoun County Fire Res-
cue as a Battalion Chief and is the nephew of Jeff and Vickie Smulovitz. Re-
cently he was on vacation in West Virginia and was injured in a ATV acci-
dent. He is currently in Rehabilitation in DC. All proceeds raised will be giv-
en to Zippy. Thanks to event Sponsor Atlantic Emergency Solutions.  

CHRYSLERS CARLISLE, CONT’D: 
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Chargers are always a big part of the 
event, and every year is well repre-
sented with several different cars. The 
‘66-‘67 Chargers wore a fastback body 
style like the gold car shown. The 
bright Sassy Grass green Charger is a 
‘71 Super Bee model. The orange ‘68 
Charger was a limited run of "Bengal" 
Chargers made for Cincinnati Dodge 
dealers. They were available with 318, 
383 and 440 V8s, had special "Bengal" 
badges, and all were painted orange 
with black bumble bee stripes and 
black vinyl top to commemorate that 
city's football team. The most popular 
Chargers are the ‘68-‘70 models like 
the turquoise ‘69 shown here.  

The big C bodies were out in substan-
tial numbers as well. Here, a ‘68 New-
port convertible with the optional sports 
grain wood side paneling, a ‘65 300, a 
‘70 300-Hurst, and ‘70 Sport Fury GT 
with a factory 440 six pack. 

No Mopar show is complete without 
winged cars like the white Superbird 
and the yellow Daytona, or a Dukes of 
Hazzard Charger. There were several 
of each on display. A few of the E-body 
Dodge Challengers in the show includ-
ed a  "Vanishing Point" movie replica 
Challenger RT (at least two showed up 
this year).The yellow ‘70 Challenger 
RT SE shows off the small rear window 
exclusive to the SE models. 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 13] 

CHRYSLERS CARLISLE, CONT’D: 

[More  
Chryslers 

at Carlisle in 

Future Issues.] 
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   PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS WHEN YOU  
   CAN, AND BE SURE TO LET THEM  KNOW YOU  

   HEARD ABOUT THEM IN THE SPLIT RIM. 
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   PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS 
WHEN YOU CAN, AND BE SURE TO LET   

   THEM KNOW YOU  HEARD ABOUT THEM IN  
THE SPLIT RIM. 

 NOTE: Timothy Price (see ad above ) says for antique 
cars, if you supply the oil and filter, he will change your 
oil and lubricate the chassis for $40. Mention this ad. 
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FOR SALE: Now Available, 93 Octane non-

Ethanol Gas, at Interstate Liberty. Rte. 7 at I-
81. Pump 2.  
FOR SALE: Now available, 90 Octane non-

Ethanol Gas, all pumps, Royal Farms, 920 Ber-
ryville Ave. Winchester and in most other Roy-
al Farms locations. 
FOR SALE:  VA and WV Vintage Tags – Tom 
Rissler (540) 662-9020  
FOR SALE: 1928 4 cylinder, Chevy National, 2dr 
coach, 56,000 miles. Yellow body with black 
fenders. Engine, trans-mission, and brakes 
rebuilt within last 4 years. New tires. Original 
top. Runs and drives great. Project car. Needs 
new wood and wiring. Comes w/ extra parts. 
$5,000. Call Doug Swanson (540) 636-4558.  
FOR SALE: (REDUCED PRICE) 1962 Biscayne 2-

door post car, many extra parts , 6 cyl car but 
have extra 283 or 327 motors 3speed trans. 
$1,500. Call Bo Weddle, 540-323-2858  
FOR SALE : 1957 Ford Thunderbird. Triple 
white. Body off frame restoration. 50k 
miles.  312 V8 automatic.  Beautiful condition. 
Please call or text Dave Lewis at 540-247-3584  
 

FOR SALE:  Devilbis 80 Gal. two stage air com-
pressor. $800; Abrasive blast cabinet $100;  
VW dealers engine lift porter $200 . Call Chet 
Allen (229) 977-1501 after 5:00 pm 
 

FOR SALE: Pair of 1965 VA tags, “Y6-288”; pair 
of 1956 VA tags, “474-264”.Bruce Hall, 304-

283-3661 or bruce@applewoodmotorcar.com. 
 

FOR SALE:  AMC/Rambler 198 c.i. Inline six 
cylinder block.  Brand new in orig.  labeled 
wooden crate and packaging. Never used. 
Stored inside temp controlled garage.  
Add’l info, photos, & pricing/shipping details, 
contact Mark Dinsmore, 

markshotrodgarage@gmail.com.  
FOR SALE: 1935 Ford Pick Up Truck; Sitting on 
a 1940 Chassis; has Flat Head V-8 that has 
been rebuilt. Has new valves, pistons and 
bearings in it. New paint job. Good tires. Hy-
draulic brakes. Have hood and grill also, they 
need to be re-installed. Great start job for 
someone to complete to their own liking.  
Comes with boxes of extra parts, some brand 
new vintage Ford, others used. Needs finished 
wiring, steering linkage, wood floor installed in 
the cab, and door glass. Must see to appreci-
ate.  Best Reasonable Offer. Call Bruce Hall, 
304-283-3661, 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM ONLY.  
FOR SALE: 1927  Buick model 27-48 Master 4-

passenger coupe. 4500.00 For more infor-
mation call Michael Witt 540-303-1028 

FOR SALE: 1953 Studebaker Commander Hard 
Top "Starliner". Beige/Coral Red. Beautiful, 
unrestored #2 car. HPOF certified. 232 OHV 
V8, 120 HP, 33,401 Miles, 3-Speed OD. Power 
steering. Located in Winchester. Asking 
$32,500.  All reasonable offers considered. 
Photos on request. Jim Tillery 703-973-8927 
or TilleryJD@gmail.com  
FOR SALE: 1986 Parisienne I bought new in 
1986.  It has a little over 61K miles, has been 
garaged all but one year.  Selling due to mov-
ing soon (age and health). Car 
is in excellent condition and in 
good working condition.  In-
stead of selling to some teen-
ager to use, I would prefer 
finding a buyer who would 
appreciate a classic antique 
car. Price is negotiable  - I am 
more interested in preserving 
this vehicle vs making money 
on it.  
Joe Beaudoin 540-327-6350 or 

joebeaudoin1234 @gmail.com  
 

FOR SALE: Repair manuals and/or  parts cata-
logs for a variety of years/makes/models, in-
cluding Buick, Chevy, Cord, Datsun, Dodge, 
Ford, Jeep, Lincoln, Mercedes, Mercury, MG, 
Pontiac, Porsche, Range Rover, Saab, and Stu-
debaker. No reasonable offer will be refused. 
For complete list, contact Bruce Hall, 
Bruce@applewoodmotorcar.com  or  (304) 
283-3661  
FOR SALE: (REDUCED PRICE) 1958 MGA 1500 
Coupe, red with black leather interior with red 
piping.  Four cylinder, 4 speed, twin carbure-
tors, 64,960 miles, all accessories work, wire 
wheels.  Includes original owner’s manual, 
tools, jack and brass mallet. #3 car.  Price 
$16,000.  Recently professional-appraised with 
documentation. Club member has owned the 
car 40+ years. Call or text Joyce, 540.336.1020 
 

FOR SALE: (NEW AD) 1959 Studebaker Lark 
VIII, Tahiti Coral, brown interior, V-8 259 cid. 
Original, immaculate survivor, matching num-
bers, runs, no rust. Radio, heater, auto-trans. 
New hoses, new radiator, newish tires. Chassis 
underneath as clean as the top. Bought new in 
Martinsburg, WV, family is 2nd owner, always 
parked in climate-controlled garage.  $16,000. 
Call or text Dina (304) 261-5396 

M A R K E T P L A C E  

Send newsletter ads to:  
shenandoahregion@gmail.com 

OCT NEWS DEADLINE:  
NOON  SEPT 22 

From Facebook—Car Memes & Jokes  Page 

           DIRECTIONS TO ANTIQUE CAR SHELTER,  
      JIM BARNETT PARK  1001 E. Cork St.  Winchester     
From Pleasant Valley Rd, turn east onto E. Cork St. There are 2 
Park entrances  -  make Right turn at first light (first entrance). 
Turn left  directly in front of the War Memorial Bldg (red blob 
on map next to “Jim Barnett Park” text), and drive past the 
ball fields. At the T,  turn Right and follow the road (Oak Dr) 
south to the Y.  Bear left at the Y, and follow the road past the 
dog park (on your left) to the dead end at the Antique Car 
Shelter. There is a gravel parking lot, or you can park on the 
grass beyond it. Alternately, you can take the 2nd Park en-
trance from Cork St and follow Oak Dr as outlined above. No 
restroom facilities at the shelter, but the War Memorial Bldg is 
open to the public.  

BACK TO SCHOOL -  WATCH FOR ME 
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